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September 8, 2021 
 
 
 
Stuart R. Butzier 
Summit Gold Corporation 
181 Bay Street, Suite 1800 
Toronto, ON M5J2T9 
 
 
RE: Administratively Complete/Comment Letter on Request to Transfer the Banner Mill 

Permit HI001RE, dated August 27, 2021, Permit No. HI001RE – Banner Mill 
Summit Gold Corporation, Hidalgo, New Mexico 

 
 
 
Dear Mr. Butzier, 
 
The New Mexico Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) has received your application:  
Request to Transfer the Banner Mill Permit HI001RE, dated August 27, 2021 concerning the 
transfer of the Banner Mill Permit No. HI001RE from Pyramid Peak Mining LLC to Summit 
Gold Corporation.  MMD is hereby notifying you that the application is Administratively 
Complete with the following comment that will need to be addressed prior to approving the 
transfer. 
 

1. Per §19.10.8.802 B. NMAC: 
 
 “Except for applications for permit transfer for minimal impact operations, the 
applicant shall advertise the filing of the application in a newspaper of general 
circulation in the county of the mining, exploration 19.10.8 NMAC 2 or reclamation 
operation, indicating the name and address of the applicant, the permittee, the permit 
number and particular geographic location of the permit area, and the Director's 
address to which written comments may be sent.” 
 
Please provide a draft advertisement per the instructions above and which newspaper of 
general circulation that this advertisement will be placed in.  The Director’s address is as 
follows: 
 
 

http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us/


 

Jerry Schoeppner PG, Director 
Mining and Minerals Program/Mining Act Reclamation Program 
Wendel Chino Building 3rd Floor Room 363 
1220 S. St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
 

 Once this advertisement is approved and posted.  The 30-day comment period will begin 
for public comment per §19.10.8.802 C. NMAC 
 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at: (505) 467-9589 or via email at: 
clinton.chisler@state.nm.us. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Clint Chisler, Permit Lead - Permit No. HI001RE  
Mining Act Reclamation Program (“MARP”)/MMD 
 
Cc:  Jerry Schoeppner PG, Director, MMD 

Holland Shepherd, Program Manager, MARP/MMD 
 

Mine File HI001RE 
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